

## **AREA NOTES**

**2/10/19**

**PRESENT: Sue, John C., Scotty, Steve H., Kevin B., Charles B., Blue M., Larry S., RoB W. Beth W., Kayla F., Rob, Ricky O., Melissa, Amber, OBG, Matthew C., Lance C., Anthony M., Pat, Steve F.**

**9:05 AM**

### **EXECUTIVE and SUBCOMMITTEE REPORTS:**

**CHAIR: Tony: No report.**

**VICE CHAIR: Lance- No report**

**TREASURER: Mike-Balance for this month: \$4,536.58. Received a letter from County wanting a tax ID number or a SS number. Mike will look for what was done in the past.**

**SECRETARY: Sue- Meeting lists are at the printers. People who want to send flyers to world should send them to: info@na.org**

**VICE TREASURER: Pat. No report.**

**RCM: OB—went to Region. Region wants ideas for next event in May. There are issues regarding flags. Area's choice to use Region phone line or obtain their own. Larry D is the contact person for Region. WSNAC BOD met with Region about perceived lack of communication. All meetings are open for members to attend including WSNAC BOD.**

**RCMA: Amber – no report.**

**H and I : Kayla: Beth is back. Spent \$150 in literature.**

**P and I- not present for 2<sup>nd</sup> meeting.**

**PHONE LINES: Charles- no report.**

**UNITY AND ACTIVITIES:** Mellissa: Function from the chili pot luck- went well- 384.64 from donation at door and 7<sup>th</sup> tradition. Will receive money back from club for deposit and ½ of the 7th tradition. This Sat. is next event—Sweetheart dance. At 7. Italian beef sandwiches will be available for sale. Speaker at 8 and dance and raffle to follow.

**LITERATURE:** Steve F. –needs a check for WRSO—A box was lost in the mail and he is working with the office to resolve it with post office. Other areas are missing boxes also.

**OUTREACH:** Rob: He went to the Thursday night meeting and discovered this meeting has not been going.

**POLICY AND ADMINISTRATION:** Matt: no report.

**WSNAC LIASON TO AREA:** Not present

**WEB SERVANT:** Not present. Joe sent a report. He needs money to pay for website.

**GROUP REPORTS:**

**MONDAY:**

**RACINE: 6:00 HOPE AFTER DOPE-** Not present.

**LIVING IN THE SOLUTION-Rob—18 OR SO** members, concern is group wants to know how they are going to man the Hospitality Room.

**TUESDAY:**

**LAKE GENEVA: Young and Free—7:30-Steve-** Good meeting, 6 to 12 in attendance.

**KENOSHA: 6:00 SHOW ME THE WAY TO RECOVERY-Kevin-** no problems or concerns.

**RACINE: 6:00 RECOVERY FOR ADDICTS AT THE KING- Blue-group is doing well, March 16 event is cancelled-No concerns**

### **WEDNESDAY:**

**KENOSHA: 6:00 NEVER ALONE GROUP- Ron- been getting 26 to 20 addicts, 2 to 3 newcomers, They pay rent by keeping a literature rack full at the Shalom Center. Good meeting, no problems or concerns.**

**RACINE: 6:00 PLUG IN- Not present.**

**KENOSHA: 8:00 FREEDOM TO LIVE- Jeffrey is GSR. Not present.**

### **THURSDAY:**

**RACINE: 10:00 AM JOURNEY CONTINUES- Mike W. 8 to 12 per week.**

**KENOSHA: 6:00 A NEW START-Not present.**

**KENOSHA 6:30 WINDS OF CHANGE- Not present.**

**RACINE: 6:00 WORK THE STEPS OR DIE-Nick—5 to 10**

**DELEVAN: Serenity by Candlelight: Scotty- They are just scraping by.**

### **FRIDAY:**

**KENOSHA: 6:30 ONE STEP AT A TIME- Pat—5 to 6 per week. Did not have a meeting one night because of a broken water pipe.**

**RACINE: 7:00 THE VISION OF HOPE-7:00-Charles 5 addicts per week. Group is going well. No concerns.**

**KENOSHA: 7:30 FRIDAY NIGHT BASIC TEXT STUDY- Ricky- 25 to 30 per week. Is hosting a speakathon on 5/13/19.**

## **SATURDAY:**

**RACINE: 4:00 STOP- not present**

**KENOSHA: 6:00 JUST FOR TODAY- John—20 to 15 per week—good group with good sharing.**

**DELEVAN: Serenity by Candlelight-Scotty-2 to 5 in attendance, trouble paying rent.**

## **SUNDAY:**

**KENOSHA: 5:00 RECOVERY BY CANDLE -Kayla—about 10 addicts per week—small, strong, group. Need trusted servants.**

**RACINE: 6:00- WE DO RECOVER-Larry- 4 to 5 members per week—need trusted servants and support.**

**KENOSHA: 7:00 GROWTH IN RECOVERY-not present**

**Delavan: 7:00- Serenity by Candlelight—not present.**

## **OLD BUSINESS:**

**Members asked to review prior minutes with any corrections. No corrections.**

## **OPEN FORUM:**

**Discussion about the lack of attendance at the Thursday meeting at the club. People like to go to different places. Beth likes having a meeting every night of the work. Perhaps it is time to have a specialty meeting at that time.**

## **NEW BUSINESS:**

**Want to clarify about how the schedule will work for the hospitality room at WSNAC.**

**Thursday meeting: Amber and Melissa 2nd made a motion to remove “A new Start” on Thurs. at 6:00 because it has**

**been non active for some time from, the meeting list. Motion passed. A note will be placed on the door to redirect people to the Outcast AB at 6:30. Ricky will follow up with the club to put sign up.**

**NEXT MEETING:**

**MARCH 10, 2019**

**MEETING CLOSED AT 11:00**